
June 5, 2023 

E-MAIL 

Merrick Grutchfield, Program Administrator 
Office of the Court Administrator 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT  05609-0701 

Re: PRB File Nos. 2019-102 and 2020-011 

Dear Merrick: 

This letter comes from special disciplinary council and Norman Watts together.  To date, 
we have not provided the hearing panel or hearing panel counsel with our actual exhibits.  They 
only have our respective exhibit lists.  We send this letter to jointly to ask that we be able to provide 
the panel with each of our exhibits themselves.  

We are sending this letter to you in the hope that this can be dealt with informally as a 
logistical matter rather than as a formal motion given the closeness in time to the hearing.  We ask 
that you forward it on to whomever may need to respond. 

We think it will be easier for the Panel members and Hearing Panel Counsel if they each 
have their own set of exhibits.  It will facilitate the review of and questioning about these exhibits.  
Otherwise, the only method will be to share screens by Webex, which is sometimes subject to 
technical screen-sharing related difficulties.  

We look forward to your response.  In the meantime, we will each send you our exhibits in 
the hopes that our request is accepted. 

Very truly yours, 

GRAVEL & SHEA PC 

Navah C. Spero 

NCS:lbb 

cc: Norman Watts, Esq. (e-mail) 

Navah C. Spero 
Shareholder
nspero@gravelshea.com 
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